
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Dear Patient, 
 
You may have recently learned of a recall from Philips Respironics regarding certain Positive Airway 
Pressure (PAP) devices, also sometimes called Continuous and Non-Continuous Ventilators. We are 
reaching out to you because your device may be affected*.  
 
The full recall notification, including a list of affected devices, can be found at philips.com/src-update. The 
FDA has provided additional information related to the recall on its website at https://www.fda.gov/medical-
devices/medical-device-safety.  
 
This recall was initiated due to potential health risks associated with the foam used to reduce the noise made 
by these devices, which can degrade into particles which may be ingested or inhaled by users or produce 
chemicals. This breakdown may be worsened by ozone cleaners, high heat, and high humidity.  

 
If your device is among those listed as an affected device, please take action to register it at philips.com/src-
update or by phone at 877-907-7508 in order to begin the process for repair or replacement. Additionally, we 
recommend you only use FDA approved processes and chemicals for cleaning your device.  
 
At present, it is not clear how long it will take for Philips to provide detailed information on the process for 
and timing of repair or replacement of affected devices. We are actively working to obtain more information 
regarding the risks posed by these devices and the options available to our patients.  
 
Your National Jewish Health team is here to help.  If you have questions or concerns regarding your device 
or medical condition, please contact your National Jewish Health provider team through the patient portal or 
by phone at 303-398-1355.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Stephen K. Frankel, MD 
Executive Vice-President, Clinical Affairs 
National Jewish Health 
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